
Quiet Days 
A team of members researched what was being offered and decided 
that the Rejoicing Spirits ministry model was a good match.  It was  
suspected that there is an underserved population of people with  
intellectual disabilities in Eastern Berks County.  43 churches in the area 
were invited to a meeting to explore it further.  Several churches  
responded favorably and began meeting toward the goal of hosting a 
monthly worship service for individuals with disabilities, their families, 
and caregivers.  St. Paul’s UCC, Kutztown was selected as the host site, 
due to its accessibility. The steering committee is blessed to have 5  
retired Special Education teachers and a current teacher of the visually 
impaired leading this endeavor.  
  
Rejoicing Spirits Ministry falls under the umbrella organization MOSAIC, 
which required that a feasibility study was conducted to determine if 
there was a need for such services in our area.  This required  
reaching- out to the nine adult service agencies that provide services for 
people with intellectual disabilities in our community. Six of the  
agencies responded and provided information about the best days and 
times for services that would include their clients.  They also provided 
information about the style of worship that would best serve these  
individuals. They further suggested we offer a sensory room to provide 
a safe space for a Rejoicer to retreat to in the event that they felt  
overwhelmed.  
  
MOSAIC has provided materials and mentorship during the approval 
process to become an official Rejoicing Spirits site. One advantage of 
this status is that MOSAIC has congregations throughout the United 
States that could accommodate Rejoicers who have relocated.  We had 
two counseling calls with their director which resulted in their  
suggestion that we set a date for our first worship service.  
  
Along the journey we learned that there is a church in Emmaus that has 
been hosting monthly services for more than 14 years.  They have been 
mentors and supporters throughout the process.  We have also learned 
of the Kutztown Buddy program which pairs college students with 
adults who have cognitive disabilities for the purpose of facilitating  
socialization.  There has been such an outpouring of support from more 
than seven local congregations that has boosted creative collaboration 
and volunteerism.  

Rejoicing Spirits 

October 30, 2022 

Time to Register for the   
2022 PSEC Fall Meeting 

 

Hybrid Meeting @ Salt & Light Community 

Church UCC 
5736 Chester Ave., Philadelphia, PA  19143 

November 13th / 3:00 pm—5:30 pm 

There is no fee for this meeting! 

 The agenda includes:- 

     -  Introduction to the Salt and Light UCC/PCUSA  
           merger and ministry 

     -  Presentation by Bethany Children’s Home CEO,  
                Dr. Joseph Birli 

     -  Reports from the PSEC Ministry Teams— 
            Addiction & Recovery, Environmental Justice,  
               Disaster Ministries, Racial Justice and Stewardship 

     -  OCWM 2022 report and approval of the 2023  

Registration opens at 2:00 pm 

Meeting begins at 3:00pm  
Register at:    

https://psec2022fall.eventbrite.com  

 

 


